

## Nechells Primary E-ACT Academy

Eliot Street, Nechells, Birmingham, B7 5LB
Telephone: 0121 464 2102
Email: Nechells.info@e-act.org.uk
Headteacher: Mrs L Mahony

Tuesday 16 June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope this letter finds you and your family well.

Following the successful partial re-opening of our academy for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6, together with the children of our key workers and most vulnerable pupils, I am pleased to let you know that with effect from Monday 22 June 2020, we will also be opening the academy to our Year 5 children.

In addition, we will be increasing the number of days of attendance, from 2 days to 4 days per week. Children will be expected to attend each **Monday**, **Tuesday**, **Thursday and Friday**. School will remain closed on a Wednesday for deep cleaning and staff training. Timings for drop off and collection are as follows:

## Year 6

## Drop off

Year 6 children are to be dropped at the main entrance on Eliot Street between **8.50am – 9.00am**. A member of staff will be on the gate to meet your child, they will then be taken by a member of staff into the classroom through the reception playground.

## Pick up

Parents are asked to collect their child at the main entrance on Eliot Street between **3.10pm – 3.20pm**. A member of staff will be on the gate to hand over your child. Please be patient whilst waiting to collect and ensure that you keep social distancing whilst waiting on Eliot Street.

The hub at Mansfield Green Academy will continue to be open on Wednesdays for the children of our key workers and our most vulnerable pupils and we will continue to ensure that our children at home have the support they need from their teachers.

For those parents choosing not to send their child to school, should you change your mind and wish your child to attend you must contact the school office.

If you have any questions or concerns, please get in touch via the school office on 0121 464 2102 or <a href="mailto:nechells.info@e-act.org.uk">nechells.info@e-act.org.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Mahony Headteacher